
Caroline County Little League 

Caroline County Little Leauge Annual Meeting Minutes 

Date: October 12, 2023 

Location: CMS auditorium  

Members Present: Roll not taken 

Meeting called to order by: Richie Anderson @ 6:59PM 

• President Report: Richie Anderson announced this is the 1st annual meeting in several years. 

Topics to be covered include:  

➢ Uses of Sports Connect which is connected to Game Change 

➢ By-Laws and Local Rules 

➢ Constitution to be approved 

➢ Fields – looking to add 2 new fields 

➢ Fundraising 

➢ Concessions which is a major fundraiser 

➢ The 2025 LL State Tournament to be held at CCLL  

➢ This past spring was the largest season yet with 32 teams and over 300 players  

➢ Problems include scheduling, cost, and available practice fields 

• Treasurer Report:  (see separate document provided by treasurer)  Mandy Davenport provided 

a new email contact and provided her personal phone number for any questions or problems 

related to finances : CCLLFinance1@gmail.com 

• VP Report: Jamison Smith presented a 2023-2024 organizational chart to be voted on: via closed 

ballots – 19 yes and 4 no. The organizational chart passed. The 2023/2023 Constitution was 

presented for review and to be voted on (this is also posted online for viewing), after discussion, 

via closed ballot vote – 14 yes and 1 no. Constitution passed. Vote for 2 positions of coach 

coordinators; nominees are Dave Denniston, Henry Simpson, and Jessica Attkisson. After closed 

ballot votes are as follows; Dave – 16 votes, Henry – 13 votes, and Jessica – 14 votes. The 2 

positions will be filled by David Denniston and Jessica Attkisson. Position for Equipment manager 

needs filled, Billly Irving volunteered, voting via raised hands with majority yes. He will fill the 

position. There is a fields and grounds crew member position open, no one volunteered 

• Richie Anderson opened floor for any questions, discussions, or concerns: 

➢ Henry Simpson voiced concern for senior league children being able to play all stars if they 

cannot play during spring season due to school ball. 
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➢ Jeremy Pickering voiced concerns about parents not allowing their travel ball pitchers to pitch 

during LL games, per Jamison, this should be discussed with parents on an individual bases. 

➢ Mr. Hathaway voiced concern about having more umpires available.  

➢ Ashley Powell announced the holes for concession duty that need to be filled. 

Per Richie, all games should be completed by June 1st for all stars. There are to be a minimum 

of 12 games per team and each player must attend 8 games minimum to be considered for 

an all-star team, the exceptions are for senior BB and senior SB. 

• Next Meeting:  November 13, 2023  

Minutes completed by:  Ella Divelbliss  

 

 


